Title: SAR Counting the 40 days to respond. (General + Schools)
Legislation: DPA
Subject area: Education
The duty on the data controller is to comply with the applicant’s request within the 40 day prescribed period.
We take that as meaning that the data controller has to send the personal data to the applicant within the 40 day period, rather than meaning that the applicant must receive the personal data within that period.
Although DPA 7(1),(c) says the data subject’s right is to have the personal data communicated to him within the prescribed period, we would not interpret this as meaning that the communication has to be completed within that period.
The practicalities need thinking through here – if the communication had to be completed within the 40 day period would this mean that overseas subject access applicants have to have their application expedited because it takes 2 weeks for the mail to be delivered. Or would we expect applications to be handled more quickly at Christmas because of postal delays? No, we wouldn’t.
Schools.
Regardless of whether a school is closed for the summer holidays if they receive a valid SAR then they will have the normal 40 days to comply. There is no provision within the DPA for the 40 days to start when the school reopens.
Obviously if it is a request for educational records held within a state school then the 15 school days will apply.
NB Whilst we can sympathise with schools about this issue if we do receive a complaint about a subject access being complied with outside 40 days which has been caused by the school being closed then we will have to make a compliance unlikely assessment.
